MINUTES OF THE REGULAR CITY COMMISSION MEETING HELD MARCH 19, 1997

{ .
The governing body met in regular session on March 19, 1997, at 4:00 p.m. in the City
Commission room in the City Hall, the following members being present and participating, to wit:
Commissioners Robbins, Hattan and Bombardier.

Absent: None.
Other Officers: Acting City Manager Sedlacek, City Attorney Retter and City Clerk Lanoue.
The Mayor declared that a quorum was present and called the meeting to order.

Visitors:  Brad Lowell, Dallas Nading, Marie Dale, Judith McKee, Tom Fisher, Helen Hansen,
Alice Manthey, Ron Solt, Bob Burns, Larry Remmenga, Amy Howard, Josh Brooks, Burl Maley, Vince
Crough, Rod Moore, Ima Jean Chavey and Armand Balthazor.

MINUTES AMENDED MARCH 5, 1996 MEETING APPROVED

Mayor Robbins read an amendment to the March 5, 1997 minutes as follows: Mr. Dana Brewer,
President of Cloud Corp, advised the commission that Mr. Lowell was doing an excellent job and was
under paid. Commissioner Bombardier moved to approve the amendment to the March 5, 1997 minutes.
Commissioner Hattan seconded. Motion carried.

The amended minutes of the March 5, 1997 meeting and the original minutes of the March 12,
1997 adjourned meeting were approved as written.

APPR ATION ORDINANCE NO. 5 APPROVED
Appropriation Ordinance No. 5 was approved according to law.
PROCLAMATION ARBOR DAY

Mayor Robbins read the proclamation and declared March 28, 1997 as Arbor Day in City of
Concordia, Kansas. .

WEA R B AU LEASE AGREEMENT APPROVED

Acting City Manager Sedlacek advised the commission that the contact person with the Weather
Bureau has been in contact with the City and would like to extend the term of the lease agreement through
September 30, 1998. The City would receive $1,150 per month for the term of the agreement. Following
discussion, Commissioner Bombardier moved to authorize the Mayor and City Clerk to sign the
Supplemental Lease Agreement with the Weather Bureau. Commissioner Hattan seconded. Motion
carried.

WASTE WATER TREATMENT PLANT DISINFECTION PROJECT APPROVED

Acting City Manager Sedlacek advised that at the March 12, 1997 City Commission Study
Session, representatives from Bucher, Willis and Ratliff and CAS Construction were present to inform the
Commission about a Design/Build project alternative. The Design/Build option would take the place of the
competitive bid process. Acting City Manager Sedlacek advised that staff is recommending that the City
Commission authorize staff to engage with Bucher, Willis and Ratliff and CAS Construction and proceed
with the Design/Build concept. x

Commissioner Hattan asked who would pay the engineering firm. Acting City Manager Sedlacek
advised that she believed it would be in the lump sum that would be paid to the contractor. Commissioner
Hattan felt that the City should have some say on the percentage that the engineering firm receives.
Following discussion, Commissioner Bombardier moved to authorize staff to engage with Bucher, Willis
and Ratliff and CAS Construction and proceed with the Design/Build concept. Commissioner Robbins
seconded. Motion carried. '

CEMETERY MARKER FOR CHARITY FIELD APPROVED

Acting City Manager Sedlacek advised the commission that on the February 12, 1997 the
commission requested that the area known as charity field be marked. Ms. Judith McKee, Director of
Public Grounds, has investigated the following options:






